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July 10, 2009
Carrie Flanigan
Domestic Violence Coordinator
Lake County State’s Attorney’s Office

18 N. County Street
Waukegan, IL. 60085
Dear Ms. Flanigan: 

I am writing to inform you of recent Authority Budget Committee action concerning continued federal funding of the Law Enforcement & Prosecutor Based Victim Assistance Services program.  At their June 30, 2009 meeting, the Budget Committee designated $54,578 from FFY 07 funds for continuation of this program.  This designation requires a local matching contribution of $13,645.

These funds will be available upon expiration of the current agreement and execution of a new interagency agreement.  Enclosed are materials to assist you in preparation of the program description and budget required to enter into a new interagency agreement. Please follow the enclosed instructions. Note that this will be a new agreement with a new grant number, #207177.  Use this grant number on all reports and correspondence concerning this agreement.  

Please note that this continuation designation represents a 20% increase over your last designation. We were able to provide the increase because of the receipt of the 2009 Victims of Crime Act (VOCA) American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) award, and an increase in our 2009 VOCA formula award. As part of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act program, it is critical that applicants address the nation’s economic recovery in their proposals specifying how these funds will be used for the creation and retention of jobs, leading the way for economic prosperity in their area, while addressing victims of crime. Grants made through this program must create or retain specialized staff or contractual positions to more effectively identify and respond to victims of crime.
To avoid any possible lapse in funding, please submit the program description and budget information to my attention no later than September 1, 2009.  Please E-Mail copies of the Program Narrative and Budget/Budget Narrative to Sherry.Barnett@illinois.gov .
If you have any questions concerning this designation or the enclosed materials, please feel free to call me at 312-793-0897.  I look forward to working with you on this program.

Sincerely,

Sherry J. Barnett
Sherry J. Barnett
Victim Services Specialist
Federal and State Grants Unit
cc:
MF #207177
[image: image1.wmf]

[image: image1.wmf][image: image2.emf]